February 29, 2005

ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING NOTES 
The meeting was held at the Warren Township Center.  About 30-40 people were present.  The board included President, Tim Olrick, Treasurer, JB Morrow, Secretary, Kathleen Huizenga, and Rick Hoppel who is a voluntary steward for the Liberty Prairie Conservancy.  Vice President, Don Glassel was out of town.

Road Updates

Gerald Rudd, Lake County Highway Commissioner spoke first as he had to leave early.  Jerry told homeowners that there will be no water main work this summer in Arbor Vista.  Jerry stated that he knew that the Arbor Vista project took way too long.  The work took 1 ¾ years when it should have been done in 3-4 months.  Linden and Arbor will be next but not this summer.  This summer Wildwood drew the short straw.
Jerry said he had not heard anything about work on Route 45.  He stated that Libertyville wants a stop light at Casey but there is no money from the state at this time.  The county is willing to help pay if a referendum passes.

JB thanked Jerry for an excellent job of snow removal and wood chip delivery.  Jerry stated they are glad to deliver wood chips if they have extra.  They also provide chips to the preserve trails.
JB asked Jerry if he could request a stop of the automatic timing of the stop light at Arbor and 45 in the off hours.  Jerry stated he would look into it.

Sue Simpson asked for opinions on speed limit signs for the subdivision.  All residential areas are 25 miles per hour unless marked otherwise but speeding in the subdivision is rampant.  A dog was hit on Maple and lost a leg and another dog in the subdivision was killed.  Notwithstanding that dogs should be on leashes no one wants to see a dog hurt and most importantly, no one wants a child hurt.  Jerry said he can get more 25 mile per hour signs but that he can do nothing about enforcement.  Another resident suggested that neighborhood pressure could bring results if people teemed up to do something.   Neighbors interested in self-policing can organize groups among themselves.  Use the sign board to get something started.  Again, the concern here is for the children.  It was also noted that the school buses are big offenders.  It was also suggested that homeowners advise their visitors as well.  The board will discuss getting county involvement for critical times.
Sue Simpson reminded everyone that yard brush should NOT be at the edge of the lots.  If a car swerves into it and gets damage/scratches, it is the homeowner that is liable.   Brush should be about 8 feet in from the road.  The trucks will see the material.
Introductions

President Tim Olrick asked the board and residents to introduce themselves and state where they lived and how long they had lived in Arbor Vista.  
Treasurer’s Report & Budget Proposal & Approval

Next JB Morrow passed out copies of the budget and asked if there were any questions about it.  Having no questions a motion was made and seconded to accept the budget as presented.  JB then announced that yearly dues of $35.00 were due and read a letter from a resident who could not be at the meeting.  In the letter she had stated that she hated to miss the meeting as she enjoyed the updates and meeting neighbors.  She had enclosed her check for $35.00 “plus a little extra” because she appreciated the results.
JB asked opinions on the directory.  It is expensive to print every year, however, people do appreciate it.  From year to year there are not many changes, so it was decided that a new directory would be printed every three years with update sheets prepared and sent yearly.  One resident suggested the directory be placed on the web site.  Although the web site is not in use right now, the board will discuss this suggestion.  Not everyone has access to or chooses to use a computer so the directory will continue to be mailed as indicated above.  

Water Main Open Issues

Tim Olrick asked if anyone still had the small water pipes (not hydrants) sticking above the ground as a result of the water main project.  These pipes should be flush with ground.  Residents can call Public works number at 847-336-1611 in the spring to have this completed.  

Dog Kennel Update

Rick Hoppel gave us an update on the dog kennel noise.  The owners are planning to build a new kennel that will be approximately 50% bigger.  The new kennel is supposed to be all enclosed and the owners are working to get a permit.  There is no way to know if it will be better acoustically.  The efforts to compel the kennel to reduce the noise have been on going now for 7 years since 1998   Glenn Glave has been the key driver.  Listed below are just some of the highlights of the process in which he has been involved:

1998-1999 Continuous reports made to Grayslake Police, Lake County

Sheriff’s Dept. and Animal control.

3/2001
Noise was finally monitored by a qualified firm and the company



reported that the kennel was in violation of noise ordinances.

7/2001
A formal complaint was sent to the State of Illinois Pollution Control



Board with supporting documentation

4/2002
Settlement meetings called

2/2003
Settlement meeting. Kennel owners stated construction work in 



process to sound proof kennel.  Incredible delays and stalling in
between updates with kennel owners suggestions falling short of

acceptable
1/2004
Kennel owners now discussing erecting entirely new stadium.  



Erection would take 3-4 months.

7/2004
Kennel still trying to finalize plan and secured a new architect.

9/2004
Still no new plans but kennel proceeded with septic permits which



were not acceptable to the board of health

9/2004
Glave’s filed a complaint with Grayslake Police Dept. but court date



was continued to 11/2004.

11/2004  
Court case contined to 1/2005

1/2005
Septic permit issued and complaint continued to 3/2005.  Judge 



now advises Glave that other residents should lodge
complaints as well.
Glenn Glave has a decibel meter and stands ready to accompany any resident to the Grayslake Police Dept. to file a complaint if the resident wishes.  Glenn has all the materials that you will need to make the complaint.  Glenn has been steadfast and persistent is his efforts to effect a solution to this problem.   Glenn’s number is 847-223-2748.   

It should be noted that Arbor Vista has not spent any money on this issue; however, this is a quality of life issue and just as importantly a real estate value issue.   A former resident finally had to accept a lower offer on his home after the new buyers heard the dogs.  

Special Projects

Presently Rick Hoppel is working on the Ryan Pond area.   There are plans to wood chip the trail.  Rick is asking for volunteers and/or materials.  Work is usually done in March and April.  Not only can we enjoy our access to the conservancy area but real estate prices are positively affected.  Work is scheduled for the 4th Saturday of every month at 9:00 AM.  Please watch for signs on the sign board.
The Adopt a Highway clean-up is done twice a year in spring (around April 17th) and fall.  Arbor Vista and Prairie Crossing share the stretch of road along highway 45 to Casey.  Now that Prairie Crossing has joined us, the work time is much shorter – approximately 1 ½ hours.  However, we can use more volunteers from Arbor Vista. 

History of Arbor Vista

Rick Hoppel presented an interesting slide show of Arbor Vista’s history starting with an 1861 map of Lake County.  Route 120 was built around 1841 and was a plank toll road from Waukegan to McHenry.  It was interesting to note that many of the landowners' names from way back are present today in our town names and street names.  A glacier created Almond Marsh and the rocks are from Canada.  Ryan pond was man made around 1960 as part of a landowner’s landscape project.  The estate house owner was a miner and a tunnel used to exist from a school to the stable structure.  The present resident is only the 3rd family to own the site.    It was suggested that the history could be placed on the Arbor Vista web site.  The Lake County web site has maps and details if people are interested. 
New Business
A resident brought up the fact that too many residents’ dogs are left outside barking and this is disturbing to other neighbors.  

Although the issue of loud bikes and go-carts did not come up, residents can be aware of correct numbers to call for the following complaints:
Problem



Jurisdiction


Phone
High speed motor cycle

Lake County Sheriff

847-549-5200
Unauthorized vehicle on public

Street; underage/unlicensed 
Lake County Sheriff

847-549-5200

Vehicles





Motorized vehicles within

Lake County Forest

Illinois Nature/Reserve

Preserve Rangers

847-356-9227






Duck Farm Station







A resident wrote to the board advising that neighbors should be aware of and conscientious about destroying trees with Dutch Elm disease.  Years ago when this disease struck our subdivision, we lost many, many trees so the sooner you can identify disease and destroy the whole tree, the less the disease will spread.  The university of Illinois Extension Center offers free service to help identify types of problems.  Bring them a sample and they can tell you the problem.
Bob Krombach stated he will sponsor another garage sale in mid June.  Last year there were 13 residents that participated in the subdivision.  Bob will send a note around with details as he did last year.  Bob’s phone number is 847-223-3001 for more information.
Vote for Officers

There were no residents interested in volunteering for board positions, therefore, residents voted to continue with the existing board. 

Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Huizenga
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